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Christmas Party - Executive 

Dollar Table – Barbara Kulla 

Newsletter Editor - Linda Derkach                 

Garden Tour – Sherry Thompson  

Truss Show ï Kathy & Guy Loyer 

Greeter – Guy Loyer 

Historian - Cassy Lacouvee         

Library – Donna deBoer  

Meeting Coordinator-Tony Ansdell           

Membership – Tony Ansdell 

Milner Gardens - John England   

Plant Prizes – Sherry Thompson 

Program Chair – Glen Jamieson    

PR - Marilyn Dawson                               

Refreshments – John de Boer 

Goodies ï Jane Walker 

Species Garden ï Tony Ansdell  

Sunshine – Judy Wood 

Welcome – Joanne Hamilton 

 

      MARS Meetings 

2nd Wednesday of the 

month at 7:30 pm 

Qualicum Beach 

Civic Centre 
 

Next Meeting: 

Wednesday,  

January 10, 2018 

 

 
 

Helleborus óPink Frostô is a 

fairly recent and very 

floriferous introduction.  Buds 

were forming during 

December and are about to 

burst forth on New Yearôs 

Day! 
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This Month: 
 

Members’  

Photo  

Night 

 
President Glen Jamieson 

ð an accomplished 

photographer in his own 

right ð will guide us 

through an evening of 

unique and memorable 

photos taken by our 

fellow Marsians!  

 

And if you haven’t 

already done so, please 

email your own photos 

to Glen as per 

instructions on Page 2. 

MARS 

P. O. Box 342 

Qualicum Beach, BC 

V9K 1S8 

mars.rhodos.ca 
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MARS Photography Evening 

January 10, 2018 
Digital Entries only please  

Deadline:  January 1, 2018 
 

Once again, we are featuring photos from our fellow 

Marsians for this evening of great photography. 

We encourage everyone to send up to 12 of their 

favourite photos as per the instructions below: 

 

1. Email your digital photos to Glen Jamieson at: 

Glenj02@yahoo.ca with “MARS Photo night” in the 

subject line.  Glen will prepare a PowerPoint 

presentation with all entries. 
 

2. Email instructions 

On the subject line, please enter the category the 

photo is intended for and the name of the 

rhododendron or plant or scene, if known. This is 

not a contest, and pictures you took that showcase 

your garden or plants, special photos that you took 

on garden tours or in someone else’s garden, etc. 

are all welcome. 
 

3. Categories 

1. Single Rhododendron Truss 

2. Whole Rhododendron Plant 

3. Foliage Rhododendron 

4. Companion Plant 

5. Garden Scene 

6. Creative/Artistic photos altered by technology 

 

NOTE: Please enter only two photos per category. 

Deadline for submitting digital photos is  

January 1, 2018. 
 

4. Participants are welcome to explain what their 

photos mean to them when they are presented…if 

they wish. 

Upcoming Programs 
 

January 10, 2018 

× Membersô Photography Night 

 

February 14, 2018 

× Expert Panel 

 

March 14, 2018  

× David Sellars 

 

April 11, 2018 

× Carmen Varcoe 

 

May 9, 2018 

× Nancy Moore ï Shade Gardens 

 

Events and Activities: 
February 3, 2018 

× Qualicum Beach Seedy Saturday 
  

April 21, 2018 

× MARS Rhododendron Show 

and Sale, Parksville 
 

May 12 and 13, 2018 

× MARS Motherôs Day Weekend 

Garden Tour 
 

May 20 to 27, 2018 

× ARS 2018 Convention  

 Bremen, Germany 

mailto:Glenj02@yahoo.ca


Eureka:  A Mecca for 

Rhododendron Enthusiasts in 

Northern California 

× Join me on a Coastal Road Trip 
Words and Photos:  Linda Derkach 
 

The 2017 Convention of the American 

Rhododendron Society held in Eureka, California 

revealed a unique community ï gracious old 

homes, enormous rhododendrons matched only 

by the giant Redwoods ï and a love for native 

plants and wildlife.  Here is the first instalment of 

memories of Eureka in Humboldt County ï its 

people and flora and fauna!  
 

Our first stop:   

The Humboldt Botanical Garden 

 

At the Humboldt Botanical Garden near 

Eureka, Rhododendron óSeaview Sunsetô 

thrives in a sunny location, blooming here in 

late April in the Rhododendron Garden.   

 

 
Rhododendron óCupcakeô likes this sunny 

location as well.   
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Rhododendron óPatricia Marieô 

 
Magnolia x brooklynensis óYellow Birdô 

 
Meanwhile, Fremontodendron californicum 

flourishes in the Native Plant Garden 



 
 

Many of us grow a variety of euphorbia here 

on Vancouver Island ï not only for its 

evergreen beauty, toughness and low 

maintenance, but also for its deer resistance.  

Here in northern California it is a native, 

thriving in full sun in the Native Plant Garden 

at Humboldt Botanical Garden. 

 

 
 

Mimulus is another California native ï this 

cultivar is Mimulus aurantiacus óBlood 

Orangeô.   The yellow-flowered monkey 

flower is also native to BC.  Although rare in 

some areas, it has been seen in low-lying 

moist areas on the island. 
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Next stop on our road trip:  

Ferndale, California 

Upon entering Ferndale, one feels that the 

clock has been turned back about 100 years! 

Homes from the last century have been 

lovingly maintained and restored, and 

everywhere there are huge, old 

rhododendron trees covered in pink trusses. 

 
This beautifully maintained Victorian with 

gingerbread now functions as a Bed and 

Breakfast. 

 

 
 

This is just one of many fine specimens of 

Rhododendron óPink Pearlô ï almost one in 

every garden in Ferndale and many more in 

Eureka. 

 



 
The Ferndale residents not only love their 

old homes ï they also like their cars to be in 

sync!  
 

 
These grand old rhododendron trees swamp 

the old house where they stand guard. 
 

 
Even the dearly departed are honoured with 

magnificent old rhododendrons ï all enjoying 

a very sunny location.  The California coast, 

Ferndale and Eureka and north, enjoys a 

very moist climate ï often enveloped in sea 

fog. 

 
The downtown streets of Ferndale proudly 

celebrate the Victorian era.  Many buildings are 

intricately painted, and even the lamp posts echo 

a bygone era. 

 

Final stop on our road trip for today is the 

Humboldt Bay National Wildlife Refuge where 

the aim is to conserve, protect and enhance fish, 

wildlife and plants, and serve as a refuge for 

migrating birds.   

 
The refuge can be enjoyed from the extensive  

walkway viewing area. 

 
Sisyrinchium bellum is a California native 

thriving at the refuge. 



MARS Christmas Party  
Great food ð gregarious company ð 

gracious hosts ð fun and gamesé. 

These are the essential 

ingredients for a successful  party!  

Here are some scenes from our 

annual get - together as seen 

through the lens es of Judy Wood 

and Glen Jamieson.  

 
 

 
Photo:  Art Prufer 

 

 
 

Long-time, hard -working Marsians ð  

Maria and Al Bieberstein  
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Marilyn and Annette relax with one of  

the many scrumptious desserts. 

 

Hard-working Executive members ï President 

Glen Jamieson and Membership Chair Tony 

Ansdell smile for Judy Woodôs camera. 

 

New members Jacob and Elisabeth enjoy dinner 

with Karen and Kel. 

 

 

Hosts Jane and Ray Walker with MARS 

Secretary Marilyn Dawson ï working hard in the 

kitchen ï as usual! 

 

 

 

 

All photos by Judy Wood and Glen Jamieson except 

where noted. 
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16th Annual Qualicum Beach 

Seedy Saturday 2018 
 

Theme:  Sow, Grow, Enjoy! 
When:    Saturday, February 3, 2018 

      10:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.     
Where:   Qualicum Beach Civic Centre,  
               747 Jones St. Qualicum Beach 
                              

Admission by Donation 
 

*Seed Swap * Speakers 
* 70+ Vendors 

* Master Gardeners 
* Seedy Café 

*Milner Gardens Shoots with Roots  
Children`s Program 
*Door Prizes * Raffle 

                             
Speakers 

Donna Balzer:  10:30 am - 12:00 noon 
Three Tips to Sow and Grow a 

Better Food Garden 
 

Kathy Claxton:  12:30 pm - 2:00 pm                                     
Keep Calm - Plant On . . .  
Make Gardening Fit YOU! 

 

Raffle Prizes 
(BC Gaming License # 101262) 

 
1st: Glass Art Piece by Ted Jolda valued at $200 
2nd: QF gift certificate valued at $200 
3rd: Lee Valley gift certificate valued at $100             
4th: Wood Art Piece by Niel Stoutenburg valued at 
$100                
5th: Mini Greenhouse Cloche donated by Dolly's 
Home Hardware valued at $80 

 

ONLY 1000 Tickets Available  
at $2 each  

 
The Town of Qualicum Beach truck 

will be in the parking lot 
to collect pesticides and herbicides. 

 
Contact:     Murray Chantler  
Publicity Coordinator 250 248-7712 
Email:  publicity@qbseedysaturday.ca 

Please visit our website at  
www.qbseedysaturday.ca 
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Nanaimo Rhododendron 

Society Celebrates  

25 Years 
Our friends in Nanaimo recently 

recognized their 25 years of honouring 

the genus Rhododendron.   

Best way to do this ð with a cake of 

course ð from MARS and delivered by 

President Glen Jamieson with Elaine 

and Linda Derkach.  Well done, 

Nanaimo! 

 
Linda, Elaine and Glen here with Nanaimo President 

Allan McRae – just before the cake was demolished 

by the more than 40 members present! 

 

http://www.qbseedysaturday.ca/

